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REDHILL PRIMARY ACADEMY

Gatcombe Way, Priorslee, Telford, TF2 9GZ

General Enquiries: redhill@redhillprimary.co.uk

Website: https://redhill.ttsonline.net/
Telephone: 01952 327170

Kitchen: 01952 327257
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18th October 2021
Dear Parents and Carers
At Redhill Primary Academy, we work incredibly hard to ensure that children benefit from a wide range of experiences. We believe that expanding the children's experiences as they progress through school is an important step in providing rich and engaging learning across the curriculum. This half term, we have worked particulary hard to ensure we have an array of events/activities for the children to enjoy due to the disruptions encountered by Covid-19. 
We thought it would be interesting for all parents to be aware of the provision offered to children this half term alone, which are above and beyond their every day lessons. 
As you know, we have a number of pupil voice groups here at Redhill. Our Head Boy and Head Girl alongside our Executive Council, run the School Council group who represent the rest of the children in their class, allowing their voices to be heard through regular meetings with Mrs Cartwright and bringing important messages to the attention of the Senior Leadership Team. Senior Librarians are responsible for looking after the environment in our Library alongside Mrs Richards. They are trained to understand the way in which the books are set out and then placed on a rota to check that all the books are neatly positioned on the correct bookshelf. The Travel Council have an important role in teaching the rest of the school about road safety. Headed up by two Junior Road Safety Officers, it is the Travel Council’s job to ensure road safety is kept at the forefront of the children’s minds. The E-Safety committee, led by Mrs Coughlan, has an extremely important role in making sure children are keeping safe whilst online. Members of the Music Council are children who are passionate about Music. They often are also members of the choir or play a musical instrument. Our S.A.F.E committee, trained by Mrs Fance, are children who can support with any concerns a child may have around safety. They regularly empty the worry box and work to resolve these anxieties. Where the children feel that is more appropriate for an adult to be informed of a worry, they do exactly that, so steps can be put in place to ensure all children are happy throughout their years at Redhill. Fairtrade Council involves children learning about how we can support and promote Fairtrade products here at Redhill and within the wider community. The Eco-Warriors are made up of children who have a passion for sustainability and keeping our environment neat and tidy. We are really proud to be able to offer the children so many opportunities to get involved in a group and have their voices heard.
We continue to reward achievements in a wide range of areas: through weekly certificates in assembly some which are linked to our value of the half term, house points, stickers, the book of kindness and star readers.  In addition, Headteacher commendations are sent home via a letter with positive feedback.   
We continue to take part in daily collective worship through our themed assemblies. This year, we have built in weekly opportunities for children to showcase their musical talents by playing instruments in front of an audience. We have been so impressed by the children who have confidently played the piano and flute so far in recent assemblies.
Ukulele sessions have been enjoyed by the Year 4 children. Taught by a peripatetic music teacher, Mrs Kay, the children have become skilled in performing and composing music using the instrument. In addition to this, children who have signed up for music lessons through Telford & Wrekin have been learning how to play the violin, guitar and keyboard during their sessions. It has been so wonderful to hear the beautiful sounds of instruments being played within the school again.
In September, PC Claire Walker-Shale came into school to give a very informative talk on online safety, recapping much of the things children learn here in school and giving the children an opportunity to ask lots of questions.
Year 3 children visited Kingswood at the start of term. We were so pleased we were able to offer this residential as the children were not able to attend last year whilst in Year 2. Whilst there, they enjoyed a range of outdoor activities, focussing on teamwork and building their confidence.
Last week, Year 6 children had a wonderful week-long adventure at Outward Bound in Aberdovey. During their time away, they enjoyed kayaking, rock climbing, visits to the beach and orienteering in the woods. They also developed some life-long skills around independence, collaboration, resilience and improved their knowledge of sustainability.   
At the end of September, Year 5 travelled to Think Tank in Birmingham. During the course of the day, the children took part in an interactive show called Mission to Space in the planetarium and had time to explore Think Tank’s various galleries and exhibits. They had a wonderful time and were able to then use their knowledge to support their space studies in science back at school.
Year 3 had a great time at Holy Trinity church last week. They took part in the Harvest Experience and were able to try lots of different activities including making clay pots using the harvest of the earth and being patient when planting seeds for new plants. The children demonstrated our half-term value of respect.
Also last week, the children in Year 1 completed a walk around the local area to support their geography studies of the surrounding areas of the school. When on their walk, the children spotted key places like shops, a doctor’s surgery and the park. There was also a discussion around which of these are physical features and which of these are human features. The children were so well behaved whilst on their walk and we were very proud of them working so hard whilst out in our community.  
We have once again been very active this term, taking part in a wide range of sporting activities and competitions. We are very proud of all the children who have taken part. Back in September, the Year 5/6 boys and girls football squad qualified for the Crossbar Cup but both teams were sadly beaten in the final. The Year 3/4 boys were successful just a few days later and walked away with the trophy.  Planned for this week are a number of sporting indoor athletic events held at Telford College of Arts and Technology; good luck to all of the children involved.
Swimming has resumed at Thomas Telford this term for our Year 5 and 6 pupils. Later in the year, children from Years 2 – 4 will also take part in swimming sessions either at Thomas Telford School or at Oakengates Leisure Centre. Here at Redhill, we place a big importance on swimming as it is such an essential life skill which children should learn as early as possible so that they are confident and independent in the water. We are very fortunate that we have access to the pool at Thomas Telford, providing much longer and frequent session for pupils. The children have worked incredibly hard so far to demonstrate water safety and to develop their swimming skills.  
Stourbridge Rugby Club have been working alongside our Year 4 classes this term. The children have enjoyed weekly masterclasses in rugby and then selected children from the year group have undertaken a reading and mentoring session with the coaches.  
This term, we once again have an extensive list of after school clubs on offer for children to enjoy. These include Girls Football, Boys Football, Dodgeball, Basketball, Netball, Gymnastics, Multi-skills, Tag Rugby, Cooking Club, STEM Club, Choir and Musical Theatre. Furthermore this term, a select group of Year 6 pupils were invited to attend a Thomas Telford Maths club to stretch and challenge their mathematical abilities. This club further enhances the after school opportunities which Redhill children are so fortunate to have available to them. 

Forest School continues to be an important part of our outdoor learning curriculum. This term has seen EYFS and KS1 enjoy weekly sessions in the outdoor environment.
European Day of Languages was celebrated on Monday 27th September with the theme of ‘Languages Opens Doors’. A special assembly was held in the morning, introducing why languages are so important. Back in classes, children then discussed languages which they speak in the wider community and learnt how to say key greetings in a variety of languages. Much of their beautiful work can be seen in the KS2 corridor up on one of our display board. Also that day, the kitchen put on a special European themed menu which everyone thoroughly enjoyed. 

We were also fortunate to host a French story telling workshop for our Year 5 pupils and pupils from another local school. The interactive workshop was centred on traditional tales that children will be familiar with in English and offered them opportunities to participate.
The STAR Programme (Stop, Think, Act, Reflect), which is run by West Mercia Police, commenced week beginning 30th September for Year 6 children. Stop, Think, Act, Reflect is a programme of information and activities which enable our children to make informed choices in their future as they plan to move from Year 6 to Year 7. 
Year 6 pupils have also taken part in their Bikeability training this term ensuring that they are ready to cycle on the roads with confidence and care.
This week, we will celebrate Harvest with our annual Harvest Festival. During our special assembly, we will  remember the origins of Harvest, share the wonderful work which the children have been completing around Harvest and beautifully sing some traditional Harvest-themed songs. We will end our celebration with a reflection, being thankful for all the food that we have access to and remembering those who are less fortunate than we are. Please give generously to Telford Crisis Food Bank who will be receiving our donations this year.
This week is British Values Week across the school. Each day is themed around one of the five fundamental British Values which we are so very lucky to have here in Britain. The children in each year group, will complete a piece of work around respect, tolerance of different cultures and faiths, the rule of law, democracy and individual liberty. 
Even though it is the last week of term, there are still lots of trips happening. Year 3 and 4 Children will visit the Birmingham Hippodrome on Thursday 21st October to watch The Welsh National Opera Schools concert, as part of the school’s commitment to providing enrichment opportunities. The Welsh National Opera school concerts are aimed at Key Stage 2 students, providing the opportunity for children to experience an orchestral concert live. 
As part of Year 4’s Geography work on Rivers and their Science topic of Habitats, they will take a trip to Cardingmill Valley on Friday 22nd October. The children will be guided around the valley and complete activities to help learn about sustainable water sources and habitats for creatures in and around rivers.
To end a fantastic half term, the Friends of Redhill (our PTA) will be holding a mufti day for the children. They would like children to wear their most colourful and bright clothing in celebration of a fantastic first half term of the new academic year. There will be prizes for the best dressed children in EYFS/KS1 and KS2. Thank you to the Friends who work extremely hard to organise such fun events for the children and fundraise for the school. 

We hope that your child has enjoyed all of the additional activities they have experienced this half term and we look forward to offering many more as the year continues. 

Many thanks for your continued support.

Yours sincerely
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Mrs Whiting 
Headteacher
“What we instill in our children will be the foundations upon which they build their future” - A Valued Me

Redhill embodies this through our core values of respect, friendship, responsibility, empathy, honesty & independence.
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